PORT OF LOPEZ

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

December 13, 2018 
CALL TO ORDER

The Board of Commissioners for the Port of Lopez met in regular session on December 13 at the airport building.  Chairman Steve Adams called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioners Kenn Aufderhar and Paul Henriksen, Secretary Helen Cosgrove and guests.  
REGULAR BUSINESS
A. 
Approval of Minutes for November 8
Henriksen moved, seconded by Aufderhar to approve the minutes for the November 8 meeting as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.
B. 
Approval of Vouchers and Payroll

Cosgrove said additional expenses included engineering fees, EDC funding request. Aufderhar moved, seconded by Henriksen to approve payment of vouchers from the airport fund in the amount of $19,932.05. The motion passed unanimously.  
C.
Review of Correspondence
None
D.
Financial Report

Cosgrove distributed the budgets for the funds; received balance of bond monies of $20,000, $3,800 in rentals; over budget on both revenues and expenditures, budget amendment will be necessary; have $5,700 in airport fund, $75,000 in port fund with $60,000 in investment pool; debt service payments were made on December 1 totaling $54,000 leaving $1,600 in the fund.  Cosgrove said that she is going to retire from the Port; will give the Port until August 31st to find someone and for training time. 
E.
Public Comment
It was asked if questions could be asked during the meeting.  Adams said that there is time allowed both before and after the general meeting for comments.  There was a question about what the term of the lease would be.  Adams replied that would be determined during the discussion on the agenda item.
F.
Commissioner Reports
Henriksen said there was a recent inquiry about pasture space available, forwarded to Cosgrove who responded to inquiry, nothing currently available.  Had an informative meeting with Island Air.  Reported that the north hangar gate was stuck open, took some time to determine what was wrong, corrected as best he could.  Adams said he recently had to repair it, too.  Met with neighbor about concerns with property use.  
Adams reported on the conference with the FAA regarding the CIP; FAA allowed change for 2019 to accommodate the need for an instrument approach and an AWOS; FAA came up with plan – finish out master plan by year end 2018, in 2019 a master plan narrative update focusing on weather station and instrument approach; RFQ needs to be prepared by June; the environmental assessment will be done in 2021 and 2022; the DBE which is an equal opportunity guarantee required by the FAA needs to be updated; spoke to RM, asked about FAA funding and yes they will fund it, proceeding forward with report; wants to change hangar plan presented, FAA following master plan more closely now. 
 Moving the dumpster has worked, no longer overflowing.  Would like to set up a work day in January, will prepare a list and suggest some dates.  Look at moving ahead on computers for the commissioners. Henriksen said he did some additional research, as did Adams who suggested Surface Go. 
G.
Commissioners Additions to the Agenda
Aufderhar asked to add airport day date.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
A.    None
NEW BUSINESS
A.
 End of Year Article for Newspaper
Adams presented a suggestion covering the variety of items/project accomplished in 2018; wants it on front page; briefly reviewed it and changes suggested.   
B.
 District Clerk Position Replacement

Adams said there’s a need to look at what the position should be, describe it and advertise it; proceed forward quickly.  Will start with putting a job description together, Cosgrove to prepare.  There was a general discussion on the variety of tasks done.   Adams said and Henriksen concurred that tasks may be added such as maintenance, to a point but continue to sub out certain aspects.  Henriksen suggested adding researching items the commissioners want to pursue.  Adams suggested making the person in charge of airport day, grants such as the one for the bathroom.  Aufderhar said he had been looking into job descriptions and suggested extracting information from them to compile a job description.  Adams suggested having a special meeting in January, date to be determined; ad out by end of January, interview in February and make a decision quickly.  

Adams asked Walker if he had any report.  Walker reported that he had not had the time to do the runway and taxiway inspection but will do on the next sunny day.  Adams told Walker that when he was ready to retire from doing the inspections let the Port know; maybe add that into the clerk’s position.  

C.
Shark Reef House Lease

Adams suggested that maybe the term of the lease be longer such as a 5 year lease.  Cosgrove said the current lease was for one year and then became month to month; said she had called the tenant but had not heard back.  Henriksen said that if the tenant wanted 5 years they should be allowed to.  After discussion, it was decided to propose to the tenant term options and let the tenant decide.  Cosgrove then asked about the ability to increase the rent, not currently in the lease. Aufderhar said there should be that option in the lease.  Cosgrove to add it.  
D. 
Leased Land Uses

Henriksen reported he had a conversation with a neighbor who expressed concerns about hunting on airport property; agrees that it should not be allowed to occur on Port property.  Adams agreed and suggested writing a letter to all Port tenants about no hunting is allowed. By consensus, it was agreed to write a letter.  
Another concern was lack of definition of use of property, such as having a large pig farm or any large scale operation.  Aufderhar felt that farming was too broad of a term.  Cosgrove thought there was specific language in the current lease. Henriksen mentioned runoff to the wetland which could endanger that habitat.  Cosgrove to send copy of existing lease to commissioners. Aufderhar said that all the leases should be reviewed and amended if needed, possibly at the end of each lease period.  
E.
Private Hangar Development

Aufderhar said he had received some inquiries about building a hangar on Port property; felt a process should be created for anyone who comes to the Port requesting use of property to build on, reviewed Skagit’s paperwork, can extract what’s needed to develop a process, establish goals for leasing land such as economic development, commercial tenants; need to develop the steps for such a process; suggested including hangar development in master plan narrative update. 
F.
Airport Day Date
Aufderhar said a date should be picked now so that planning can move forward; had asked Dunlop to organize it again next year.  Suggested August 18th and by consensus, that date was agreed to.  
Public Comment
None
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Aufderhar moved, seconded by Henriksen to adjourn the meeting at 6:06 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Chairman
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